

# NEW CUMBERLAND YOUTH BASEBALL ASSOCIATION

## MINUTES OF May 18, 2023

The meeting of the New Cumberland Youth Baseball Association was called to order on May 18, 2023, with the following members were present: Gary Smith, Jamie Ellenberger, Andrew Ellenberger, Amanda Lauver, Julie Drabenstadt, Jeremy Hoke, Jennifer Paradine, Alex Lester, Gary Shirley, and Kim Potter

1. Recognition of Visitors: Steve Donmoyer
2. Secretary Report. The minutes of April 13, 2023 were presented for approval. Alex Lester made the motion to accept the minutes. The motion was seconded by Andrew Ellenberger and passed.
3. Health & Welfare. None
4. League Correspondence.
  - a. Incoming Correspondence. Gary Smith received an invoice for R&S fence (\$350) for improvements to field 2 at Boro – product only. The gentlemen that offered to install for free, does not have a truck big enough to bring the items to us. We either need to figure out how to obtain, or pay a delivery charge of an extra \$145.
  - b. Outgoing Correspondence. None.
5. Treasurer's Report. Andrew Ellenberger presented the Treasurer's Report for the periods of March 1, 2023, to April 11, 2023 & April 3, 2023, to May 18, 2023. He reported the balance as of May 18, 2023, in our checking account of \$3,402.65. Gary Shirley made the motion to accept the report. The motion was seconded by Alex Lester and passed.
6. Association Business.
  - a. Commissioners:
    - TBall: Gary Smith said that it's been a great season so far. His team is progressing to hitting off coach pitch last week.
    - Pony: Gary Smith reported that there was only one issue and it was quickly resolved
    - Minor: Jeremy Hoke reported that its going great and Red Land has been wonderful to work with. Catchers must wear a throat guard.
  - b. Upcoming Events:
    - Memorial Day Parade: Gary Smith stated that we don't expect a big turn out from our families to walk in the parade, but we've been invited. Todd suggested that an email needs to go out. Parade starts at noon?
    - Picnic: Initial date that we set is not going to work in regards to our post-season play. Gary Smith reported that everyone is invited to a nerf battle/end of season party. Cost is \$5 per kid for the nerf battle. More info will be available from Jamie.

Steve Pearson 7U tournament: Todd Paradine stated that it will take place the 2<sup>nd</sup> week of June. Gary Smith was unsure what RSVP's came in to Andrew Ellenberger. We will have 2 teams, Cedar Cliff, Red Land, Cumberland Valley, Upper Allen, Central York will all be participating. Gary wants the money up-front before the tournament begins.

RL 7U tournament is the week of the 19<sup>th</sup>.

8U & 10U: Todd reported that our teams have been registered for the Ripken district tournament. Options for more tournaments are out there, and we need to decide which ones we want to participate in. Steve Donmoyer has a sponsor for the 10U team to continue playing tournaments.

- c. Fundraising: Julie Drabenstadt reported that we made \$1,978.25 (694 units) on the R&K sub sale. Andrew reported that Little Caesar's profit was \$1,338 and Primanti Bros brought in \$273.09. Senators Game – still have a few tickets available, but we sold 102 tickets so far. After we sold 50 tickets, the Senators give \$500! Decided that we need to do an additional sub sale for All-Stars. Forms due the 1<sup>st</sup> week of June. Alex will schedule Sophia's, Jersey Mikes, etc.
- d. Fields, Facilities, and Equipment. CCYBA is no longer intending on using Will Cole #1.
- e. Uniforms and Apparel: Jeremy said its time to discuss All-star uniforms. Andrew Ellenberger said that they received an email from AD Star that do sublimated shirts – by using this company we would be able to use our Dick's voucher. The jerseys would cost approximately \$18.95 per jersey. 5 day turn around.
- f. Concessions: Amanda stated that season is coming to an end – trying to only purchase what is necessary. At the end of the season, will be seeking a replacement for concession manager.
- g. Competition Committee: Todd stated that Red Land was looking into a few of our kids for their competition teams. Discussed border issue again.
- h. Visitors for Nomination to the Board. None
- i. Future Business:

7. Motion to adjourn. Amanda Lauver made the motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Todd Paradine and passed. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:35 PM. **The next meeting will be on Thursday, June 15, 2023, at 7:30 PM at New Cumberland River Rescue, 1127 Market St., New Cumberland, PA.**

Respectfully Submitted,  
Amanda Lauver, Secretary